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On the situation regarding Eston Kohver 

 
 
Mr. Chairperson, 
 
 We take note of the statement by our Estonian colleagues. 
 
 We should like to emphasize that the co-operation between Russia and Estonia 
regarding Eston Kohver, a member of the Estonian security police detained on suspicion of 
espionage, is proceeding in a regular manner. We see no grounds for considering this matter 
in the Permanent Council. 
 
 However, in case our Estonian colleagues have not received adequate information 
from Tallinn, we are willing to offer the following communication. At the recent session of 
the Lefortovo District Court in Moscow, it was decided to detain Mr. Kohver in custody for a 
further two months, until 5 January 2015. During this time he has the possibility of meeting 
regularly with the Estonian consul in Russia. The most recent meeting took place on 
6 November, after which the consul confirmed that Mr. Kohver’s health was satisfactory. 
 
 Mr. Kohver has made no complaints about his health or conditions of detention, nor 
has his lawyer made any claims in this regard. He can obtain provisions, newspapers and 
other things he needs through the consular representative. 
 
 We are also aware that Estonia has filed a request with the Russian authorities for 
Mr. Kohver to be examined by Estonian doctors. This matter is being considered by the 
relevant channels. 
 
 Thank you for your attention. 


